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             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Chapel – Herman M. Holloway, Sr. Campus
January 21, 2016 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Anthony Brazen, Helena Carter, Robert Daniels, James Lafferty,   Jim Martin, Susan Phillips, George Meldrum,
Members Excused: 
Devon Degyansky, Jack Akester, Patricia Ayers, John Evans
Members Absent:      Andrea Guest, Thomas Hall, Janice Jolly, Joanna Rieger 
Associate Members Present:    Lynn Fahey, Dan Hoeftman, Bruce Lorenz, Charles Sygowski, John McKenna
Associate Members Excused:   
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Lisa Furber, James Lark, Edie McCole
Interested Parties Present:  
 Mike Barbieri, Elizabeth Booth, Allen Conover, Bryan Gordon, Bryce Hewlett, Joshua Thomas-Acker, Loretta Viner
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman James Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:10a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

 
	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	
	November minutes were approved.

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman James Lafferty introduced Elizabeth Booth, a lawyer from Community Legal Aid Society (CLASI).  Ms. Booth gave a brief description of CLASI and then presented a PowerPoint on the Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPPA). Ms. Booth conveyed that because of HIPPA health information is only allowed to be disclosed as needed, as HIPPA protects the privacy of personal health information.  There are exceptions under the Act, such as valid authorization, psychotherapy notes, patients request for records, etc.  Ms. Booth will send the PowerPoint presentation to Kathlene for distribution. She referred to the Department of Health and Human Services website which has a wealth of information.

· Comments and Discussions

Chairman Lafferty had a brief discussion on videoconferencing GAC meetings.  It was agreed that meetings would not be video-conferenced.  

	

	Director’s Report
	Director Mike Barbieri reported the withdrawal management facility in Harrington is a success at nearly 100% capacity.  There is some concern over the frequent need for ambulance transports to the hospital.  Negotiations are taking place regarding compensating the fire company.

Director Barbieri stated that in mid-February, Gateway will be relocated from the campus of Governor Bacon and into the 47 beds in the Hospital for the Chronically Ill in Smyrna.  When Gateway vacates,  Connections and PSI will take over the abandoned beds.  This will allow Gateway to run a 16 bed facility for women and a 16 bed facility for men.  By the end of February there should be a total of 96 inpatient beds facility for substance abuse disorder.  In the beginning of March, there should be a 16 bed youth facility in Ellendale, run by Gaudenzia.  It is expected there will be 30 bed facilities in each Sussex and Kent County and another 60 bed facility will open in New Castle County by early spring.  
There is a RFP out for outpatient services. This RFP is designed to close the service gap, enabling the system to eventually cover all levels of care.  The biggest concern is to have better communication between levels of care.  
The PROMISE Program is almost completely up and running with most of the contracts being signed.  

· Comments and Discussions


	

	
	
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	Helena Carter reported the Children’s Department will be attending the JFC Hearings in February to discuss funding afterschool programs as well as other programs.  If approved they will have more money to provide additional services.  Plans are being reviewed for transitioning programs and some grants have been identified to help with funding. 
Chairman Lafferty reports that Public Health is bringing an individual in to focus on suicide deaths.  In 2011 there were 11 children who committed suicide.   Public Health is working with the hospital on correctly reporting these deaths.  There is a service being developed to allow kids to text to medical professionals when they are in crisis.  40% of the kids in Delaware get their primary care through Nemours and every school nurse can access their records.
	

	            Employment Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation 
	

	            Membership Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation
	

	
Community Services Committee
	Jim Martin stated a lot of people are volunteering to make sure no one will fall through the cracks.  There are new code purple locations throughout the state.  Mr. Martin will provide a list of locations to Bryan Gordon.  
There is an effort by libraries to provide better services for people who have mental health or substance abuse issues.  

Efforts to create more navigators and to have a Continuum of Care Board were shared.
	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	No report given due to the absence of committee representation 
	

	Old Business 
	None
	

	New Business
	 None
	

	Public Comment
	None
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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